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6:30 p.m. Dinner 
7:30 p.m. Services
The menu will include:

Honey Soy Salmon
Roasted Vegetables

Rice Pilaf�
Caesar Salad

Chicken Nuggets & Macaroni & Cheese (kids)

$10 Adults and Children 12 and older
Children Under 12 – Free!

MAKE YOUR RESERVATION TODAY
reservations@ohefsholom.org or 625-4295

If you would like to be seated with a friend  
or family member, please let us know when  

you make your reservation

Coming up on Friday, November 21, 2014

5:45 p.m.
Come one, come all!  Join us for a brief Shabbat 
Evening Service with songs and a story, led by Rabbi 
Roz, Rabbi Steinberg and Cantor Wally.  Designed 
especially for families with infants through middle 
schoolers, it will be held right before our Family 
Shabbat Dinner which begins at 6:30 p.m.  

Be here for the Service, stay for the dinner (kids 
under 12 eat free!), and the little ones can enjoy a 
craft when they've finished eating.  

For those in high school and older, enjoy our 
delicious Family Shabbat Dinner at 6:30 p.m. and 
our usual warm, friendly Service at 7:30 p.m., led by 
our clergy, along with Chuck Woodward and our 
OST choir.

mailto:reservations@ohefsholom.org


Why are you not doing more Mitzvot? 
This is not intended to be a guilt-inducing question, nor one that is rhetorical. Seriously, 
what’s stopping you from doing more good deeds? Maybe your answers include: “If 
I had more time, I’d have the flexibility in my schedule to perform acts of kindness.” 

“If I were a more religious person, I’d do more good deeds first, but I have different 
priorities.” “What’s a Mitzvah?” I’ll let you in on a fresh idea – actually, it’s centuries old, 
but it’s often ignored in today’s hustle and bustle – if you take what you love to do, and 

work with it to benefit others and make the world better, while understanding that you’re acting on Jewish 
values, you’re a Mitzvah-doer.
Here are but a few examples – perhaps these will inspire you. If you like baking, ForKids is perpetually 
in need of casseroles for their “Hot Meals and Homework” program that OST helps with… If cooking or 
even distributing donated goods are your bag, our monthly "Warm Hearts” Soup Kitchen are waiting for 
your talents… If you are crafty with fabric, and you’re ready for your next project, there are no-sew fleece 
blankets to be made… If you love organizing, the OST Office may need help filing… If you love family 
activities, the OST Caring Committee’s “Tikkun Olam Together - Multigenerational Mitzvah Projects” is 
happening multiple times this year – watch this space for more details… If you enjoy reading out loud, the 
JCC’s “BEAR – Be A Reader” program helps at-risk children in Tidewater public schools acquire the reading 
skills and love of learning that lead to personal happiness and success. Even if you just shop at the grocery 
store every so often, buying an extra can of food each time specifically to donate to our ongoing food drive 
can help fulfill a Mitzvah, thereby making the world a little bit better. There are lots of ways to get involved 
in doing good within our Hampton Roads Jewish Community.
My dad succumbed to his long battle with Colon Cancer on October 6, 2014. One of the legacies he 
left with me and with his community was his spirit of giving generously. He served in the US Army and 
while stationed in Alaska he volunteered to entertain as a clarinet player in the Army Band. When he was 
working as an attorney in private practice, he volunteered at a free legal clinic two evenings a week. He was 
awarded the highest regional honor for service to Scouting, the Silver Beaver. He sponsored two chairs in 
the local symphony. And he volunteered for the most demanding job the Jewish community could ask: he 
served for many years on his Temple Board and took a two-year term as Temple President. My dad role-
modeled using his wide range of skills to give back to his country, his city, and his Jewish community.
Most of you know that I enjoy volunteering at Jewish summer camp. Our Temple graciously grants me two 
weeks to be at a camp where our congregants attend, and I take two weeks of my vacation time to match it. 
One of the activities I engage the teens in during my stay is “Songs of Love.” This project takes my passions 
for Jewish education, Jewish values, Mitzvah-doing, camp experiences, songwriting, and caring for others, 
and utilizes all of them for doing good. The Songs of Love Foundation matches terminally or chronically ill 
children with songwriters, who then compose, record and send a professional-quality personalized song 
through the organization to the children. Tammy and I ask for a group of high school volunteers at the 
camp. We then study Jewish values, Maimonides' levels of giving Tzedakah, and a profile the family or 
social worker has sent to the Songs of Love Foundation. The chance to work as a group to apply our talents, 
skills, and Jewish values, in a camp setting, really resonates with me and with the students we work with. 
Tammy and I have been presenting this project to teenage volunteers for close to 15 years, and for the first 
time this summer we received a profile of a child which was labeled “RUSH” – the six-year-old patient was 
in hospice. We were unsure if we, or the teens at URJ Kutz Camp, could handle the emotional weight of 
the project. After deep conversations with clergy colleagues and with the teenagers about the Jewish values 
of comforting the ill, giving without receiving, and accompanying the dying, we decided to accept the 
challenge. A beautiful song for Christopher Bowen was written, performed, recorded, and returned to the 
Foundation within a week. It was an important and moving Mitzvah – one that everyone involved in the 
project will remember for a long time. We also found out that one of our teenage project participants from 
last year at Camp Airy started a Songs of Love club at his high school, and is continuing to work with the 
Foundation, writing songs for young patients. In addition to doing direct good, he is continuing the act of 
role-modeling for others, which is one of the great benefits of Mitzvah-doing – it spreads.
Jewish summer camp is quite an inspiring place for children and young adults to learn about Mitzvah-
doing. If you want to encourage our camper-aged students to go, Jewish summer camp makes a great 
Chanukah gift for your child, grandchild, or favorite young relative or friend! We have scheduled a Camp-
style Shabbat and Camp Open House in mid-January. Please watch for more details, and plan to attend. 
Like medical professionals who volunteer for Doctors Without Borders, or like my Dad did when he served 
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November Torah Portions
November 7 Cheshvan 14   
Shabbat Service – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: Vayeira
Genesis 18:1-22:24
Haftarah: II Kings 4:1-37

November 14  Cheshvan 21
Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: Chayei Sarah
Genesis 23:1-25:18
Haftarah: I Kings 1:1-31 

November 21  Cheshvan 28
Family Friendly Friday Service – 5:45 p.m.
Shabbat Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 
Shabbat Services – 7:30 p.m.
Parasha: Tol’dot
Genesis 25:19-28:9
Haftarah: I Samuel 20:18-42

November 28  Kislev 6
Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: Vayeitzei
Genesis 28:10-32:3
Haftarah: Hosea 12:13-14:10

Braille prayerbooks, as well as 
headsets for those in need of 
audio assistance at services, are 
available upon request.

Worship

Ohef Sholom offers heartfelt condolences to the following members and friends:

Mara Bates, on the loss of her father, Gary Eli Silverman.

Cantor Wally, on the loss of his father, Boyd Briskin.

Condolences

Congratulations
Congratulations to Bruce Waldholtz, MD, for receiving the American Cancer 
Society's St. George National Award, the society's most prestigious division 
volunteer honor.  Dr. Waldholtz, a cancer survivor, began volunteering with ACS 
in 2006 by helping to fundraise for the Relay for Life.  Since then he's been a 
featured speaker and advocate at numerous ACS events.  He serves as the ACS 
South Hampton Atlantic Division Board of Directors Chair Elect and was the ACSA 
South Hampton Roads Leadership Council Chair in 2013-14.
Congratulations to Abbey Pachter, on the birth of her grandson Nico Scott 
Szul born September 19.  Proud parents are Madeline and Scott Szul.
Congratulations to Debbie Stadlin, on the birth of her granddaughter, Marlana 
Epstein, born on August 16.  Proud parents are Steven Epstein and Beth Rusch.

November 2014

Announcements
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REMINDER
Submissions for  

the December pOST  
must be received  
by November 1

*denotes memorial plaque

We are pleased to report that our Annual High Holiday 
Food Drive was a great success. 

The FoodBank wrote a thank you note for the 2,012 
pounds of food, which will help to provide 1,677 meals 
and expressed their deep appreciation for our partnership. 

Jody Labstain of the Jewish Family Service of Tidewater 
wrote, "Thank you so much for your generosity!  Your 
overwhelming response to our High Holiday Food drive 
was amazing!  Jewish Family Service of Tidewater will be 
able to help so many more families put food on their table 
because of your help.  Thank you so much for your support!"

Thank You!

Lou Sherman mans the Men's Club and MSOC table at "A Taste of Ohef Sholom"
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I wanted to share my thoughts on my favorite Bible story and how it relates to me and my family, as well 
as to Ohef Sholom Temple, as I shared on Rosh Hashanah morning.  I think we all have one Bible story 
that really resonates and relates to our “real lives.”  For me, it is the story of Ruth.  I love the loyalty and 
love that Ruth has for her mother-in-law.  I love and admire her statement which includes “For wherever 
you go, I will go.”
But what I also love and relate to is that the story of Ruth is a story of “interfaith” relationships.  Ruth 
was not Jewish; she was a Moabite.  She married Naomi’s son, a Jew, who subsequently died.  Ruth’s 
mother-in-law, Naomi, then suggests that Ruth go back to “her people.”  Ruth responds with:
“For wherever you go, I will go. Wherever you lodge, I will lodge. Your people shall be my people, and your 
God my God. Where you die, I will die, and there will I be buried. Thus and more may God do to me if 
anything but death parts me from you.”

I come from an interfaith family.  My father was Jewish by birth, my mother was not, having been raised Christian.  She converted 
to Judaism after marrying my father and both she and my Dad raised me and my two brothers in the Jewish faith.  My husband is 
not Jewish, but as everyone knows he supports me in my faith - and was the one schlepping the kids to Religious School on Sundays 
because I was working.  My daughter-in-law and son-in-law, spouses of my children, are not Jewish. My two sister in-laws were not 
Jewish when they married my brothers; one has since converted to Judaism and is raising my nephews as Jews here at OST.  But, 
despite our diversity, we all gather together on the Jewish holidays. We respect each other and celebrate our differences.
That is what the story of Ruth is to me – and what I love about Ohef Sholom and Reform Judaism – Acceptance and Inclusivity. 
Our congregation is a “melting pot,” which includes over 50% of our congregation being part of an interfaith family, and many 
coming from different backgrounds. As the words on our doorposts read, we are “a house of prayer for all peoples.”  For Jews, Non-
Jews, Straight, Gay, Single, Married, Black, White, East and West coast people, Southerners, Northerners, those with special needs 
and disabilities….I could go on and on. So in this New Year 5775, I ask you to think about what Ohef Sholom Temple means 
to you, and to reach out to your family, your friends, our community.  To invite them to Ohef Sholom Temple for a program, 
a service, a celebration, a Holiday.  To show them what we are all about. To demonstrate our inclusivity and our celebration of 
everyone.  To let them know, that “whither they go, we are there too.”

Respectfully,

Linda Fox-Jarvis
President, Ohef Sholom Temple

A Word from the President

Special Needs & Security Committee
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The Special Needs and Security Committee has spent the last number of months 
helping to improve and prepare the OST facilities for the new Religious School 
year and security for the High Holidays. 

The Religious School under the leadership of Kitty Wolf, Committee Members and 
dedicated Staff have all helped to design and implement a number of security 
improvements and protocols. Inside door locks, lockdown procedures, fire drill 
procedures, and a state of emergency are just a few of the plans fully implemented.

Plans, policies and actionable steps were taken to increase the security for OST 
during the High Holidays to include more uniformed security personnel, formal 
congregant and guest ticket protocols, fewer entrance options and training 
of ushers for all services. Initial feedback has been positive. A special thanks to 
Margaret Sawyer as well as the OST Staff for their guidance and help in working 
through all that was implemented. 

A Wheelchair and Walker Accessible Seating Area in the main Sanctuary was 
completed in time for the High Holidays thanks to the teamwork between this 
Committee, the House Committee along with dedicated Staff. Usage of this area 
has been well received and active.

The Special Needs and Security Committee met on October 13, 2014, and more 
projects are in the works.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jim Schloss, Co-Chairman 

Heather Barnes & AJ Pollack

Dianne Berger-Hill

Carole & Stanley Sacks
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*denotes gift of $25 or more

MELISSA JAFFE
	 *Beth & Nathan Jaffe
SYDEL KRAKOWER
	 Sheila & Matthew Krakower
FANNIE BLUM LIEBMAN
	 *Rose Ann L. Grossman
LOUIS MEYER LISNER
	 Brenda & Sheal Lisner

Community Outreach Fund
In Memory of:
BEATRICE KLEIN
	 *Sharon & Gene Ross

Community Outreach - SOUP KITCHEN 
Wishing A Happy New Year to:
NANCY HIRSCHLER & FAMILY
	 Arlene & Jack Rephan

Fine Arts FUND
In Memory of:
BEATRICE KLEIN
	 Lorraine Fink

Religious School Relief FUND
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
DOLORES BARTEL
	 Bob Liverman
ERIK COOPER
	 Bob Liverman
ANDREW FINK
	 Bob Liverman
RABBI LAWRENCE FORMAN
	 Bob Liverman
JOE GOLDBERG
	 Bob Liverman

JANE GOLDMAN
	 Bob Liverman
DAVID KATZ
	 Bob Liverman
STEVEN KOCEN
	 Bob Liverman
JACK LEVI
	 Bob Liverman
MARILYN LEVY
	 Bob Liverman
RACHELLE LUNA
	 Bob Liverman
SHARON NUSBAUM
	 Bob Liverman
MIRIAM SEEHERMAN
	 Bob Liverman
LOU SHERMAN
	 Bob Liverman

Library Fund
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
DOLORES BARTEL
	 Harriet & Gerry Bloom

BEATRICE L. BERLIN ELDERLY NEEDS FUND
In Memory Of The Daughter of: 
SARAH ZEDD
	 *Carol B. Rosenblatt

Tree of Life:
In Honor of His Bar Mitzvah
BRADLEY H. FRIEDMAN
	 *Debbie & Mark Friedman

Ohef Sholom Temple Fund 
In Memory of:
EDNA MESH
	 Lynn & Jeff Sachs
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
BOB SEEHERMAN
	 Judy & Burton Jaffe
MIRIAM SEEHERMAN
	 Judy & Burton Jaffe
	 Dorothy Zimmerman
With Appreciation to:
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Lois & Ron Cohn
SANDY FORTE-NICKENIG
	 *Lois & Ron Cohn

RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG’S  
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:
HERMAN SPIGEL
	 *Suzanne Barr
In Appreciation for Your Guidance:
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Debbie & Mark Friedman

Cantory Wally Schachet-Briskin's 
Discretionary Fund 
In Memory of:
BOYD BRISKIN
	 *Nancy Hirschler
	 *Susan & Alan Stein
In Appreciation for Your Guidance:
CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-BRISKIN
	 *Debbie & Mark Friedman

CHARLES WOODWARD MUSIC FUND
In Memory of:
BOYD BRISKIN
	 Harriet & Gerry Bloom
	 *Marsha & Marty Moody
DR. MILTON CLARK
	 Arlene & Jack Rephan
BEATRICE KLEIN
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
	 *Minette & Charles Cooper
	 *Nancy & Jay Lazier
	 *Leslie & Jay Legum
	 *Rachelle & Roberto Luna
	 *Ohef Sholom Temple Choir
	 Lawrence Steingold
	 *Charles Woodward
SALLY L. REPHAN
	 Arlene & Jack Rephan
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
ALAN BARTEL
	 Harriet & Gerry Bloom
RACHELLE LUNA
	 *Sue & Donald Doctor
In Honor Of Her New Grandson, Nico, to:
ABBEY PACHTER
	 *Nancy & Jay Lazier

Sisterhood Floral FUND
In Memory of:
SIDNEY GEFFEN
	 Sheila & Matthew Krakower
GORDON A. GROSSMAN
	 *Rose Ann L. Grossman
HENRY T. GROSSMAN
	 *Rose Ann L. Grossman

We Appreciate the Thoughtfulness of Those Who Support OST
by remembering and honoring their friends and loved ones through their generous contributions

Bob Lieberman stands next to General MacArthur's tomb at the  
Mavens & Mensches trip to the MacArthur Memorial in September.

Walking Group 
Join OST's Walking Group ons October 
16 for a walk in First Landing State Park.

Meet at the ranger station/ economic 
center door in the parking area on 

the SOUTH ENTRANCE to First 
Landing State Park at 7:45 am - 

the side opposite the beach!

If you want to save the $5 
entrance fee, meet at 7:30 am at 
Abbey Pachter's house. (email 
abbeypac@yahoo.com for 
address & directions) 

 Bring water, close toed shoes & 
appropriate layers of clothes for 

a 3-mile walk. 

Questions? Check with Abbey Pachter, 233-9359  
or abbeypac@yahoo.com

mailto:abbeypac@yahoo.com
mailto:abbeypac@yahoo.com
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Leslie Legum
Sisterhood Co-President
623-9948 • les210@verizon.net

Some of the most meaningful days of Temple life are behind us, the High Holidays. Our OST congregation got together to worship. We are 
so grateful to have our clergy, Rabbi Roz, Cantor Wally and Rabbi Steinberg, and Chuck Woodward and the amazing choir who made the 
experience so moving.

Sisterhood is busily engaged with lots of activities.

We enjoyed our first book club meeting, organized so well by Jeannie Miller, and we mailed Uniongrams, thanks to Nancy Lazier and 
Sandi Advocat and several volunteers. This is a wonderful moneymaker for SH that always requires help. Please, consider being part of it 
the next time we have a Uniongram project.

In October, we distributed the bulbs congregants had ordered earlier this year. We sent greetings to our college kids and made sure the 
ForKids program was supplied with casseroles. Thank you, Sandi Levi.

It is hard to believe November is here - time to think of Thanksgiving and special family celebrations. Be sure to join us on Thanksgiving 
Day for our 87th annual Service at Freemason Street Baptist Church. The reception starts at 10:00 a.m. and Services begin at 11:00 a.m. 
Rabbi Roz will deliver the sermon.

Chanukah is just around the corner, and Nichole Kushner and her committee are hard at work, preparing for the Temple dinner on 
December 12.

Talking of Chanukah, please, do all your shopping at our beautiful Judaica Shop. The Chanukah Shop’s merchandise will be set up soon. 
Support Lisa Cohen and Sisterhood by volunteering a few hours a month at the shop.

On November 8 and 9, Sisterhood will celebrate two days of study, worship, discussions and friendship at this year’s Kallah. With the 
guidance of Rabbi Roz and the time and effort put in by Sandi Forte-Nickenig, Margaret Sawyer and their committee, it should be a 
memorable event.

Start saving your books for next spring’s book/media sale. Exact dates and times to be announced later.

Please, join us for our upcoming Sisterhood meeting, Sunday, November 23 at 9:30 a.m. Most of us get to Temple about 9:00 am, so we 
can talk, have coffee and a little social time, and then the meeting will start promptly at 9:30 a.m.  All women of the Temple are invited. We 
would love to see new members. Remember, your first year as a new Temple member gives you a free Sisterhood membership.

If you have any questions, ideas or concerns, you are welcome to call or e-mail us.

Yours in Sisterhood,

Gabriele Jiannas	
Sisterhood Co-President	 	
496-5222 • gbjiannas@outlook.com	
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From The Sisterhood
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On September 12, 2014, over 200 congregants, family members and friends enjoyed a delicious Shabbat Dinner prepared by Chef Matt Mancoll 
and assisted by Scott Galbraith and several people from Bite Restaurant. To accommodate the large group three adult serving lines were set, along 
with a fourth for children only. Everyone had plenty of time to eat and enjoy the friendship and camaraderie of family and friends.
Thank you to all the men who volunteered as ushers during the Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur Services. Many of you ushered multiple dates 
and times to greet our congregants and guests.
Men’s Club will be hosting two Carpool Cafés this month.  On November 2, at 10:30 a.m. we will provide brunch prior to the program “Islamic 
Fundamentalism & the New Middle East" with Professor Joseph R. Hodes.
Since the birth of Israel in 1948, the Arab-Israeli conflict has dominated the Middle East.  
In the recent round of fighting between Israel and Hamas, both Saudi Arabia and Egypt 
publicly backed Israel against fellow Arab Muslims. This has never been seen before. What 
does it mean for Israel? Who are the fundamentalists? This talk will provide a history of these 
movements and discuss what options Israel and the US have for dealing with them.
Join us again on November 9, at 10:30 a.m. in Kaufman Hall for a special Carpool Café 
held in conjunction with Military Support & Outreach Committee to honor veterans 
(current active duty, previously served on active duty or in the reserve or those who retired) 
in a forum allowing you the opportunity (participation is voluntary and not a requirement to 
attend) to share a unique story about your service.
Did you know as a new member of Ohef Sholom Temple your first year of Men’s Club 
membership is free? Come and join us for a monthly meeting on the first Wednesday of the 
month at 6:00 p.m. and enjoy a free dinner. Contrary to popular belief you do not have to 
be a member to attend the meeting and enjoy the free meal. Typically our monthly meetings 
and dinner last an hour.
Don Friedman, Men’s Club President
mensclub@ohefsholom.org • 553-6317
Right - OST Congregants enjoy the September 2014 Family Shabbat Dinner.

The Men's Club

Todd Waldman
Born – New York, NY (Born at Mt. Sinai Hospital – I now worship in the Sinai Chapel)

Education – BA from the University of Connecticut (sometimes I feel like a lone wolf 
in a sea of Cavaliers), JD, from George Washington University (My first stop on my 
slow southern migration)

Employment – Attorney with the United States Army Corps of Engineers

Hobbies – Researching my past with Genealogy; jogging to and fro, and sometimes 
in circles; and practicing Mussar to try to make sense of it all.

Marital Status – Married 15 years to Marnie Waldman.  Marnie teaches at both Ohef 
Sholom and Strelitz Early Childhood Center at the JCC.

Children – 2 daughters, who are both very involved in the Temple and Reform 
Summer Camps.

Temple Member – 2007, first generation and proud of it!

Residency – Virginia Beach, but still a “Yankee” at heart.

Men's Club 
Spotlight

Sunday, November 2 – Carpool Café, 10:30 a.m.
Wednesday, November 5 – Meeting, 6:00 p.m.
Sunday, November 9 – Carpool Café, 10:30 a.m.
Friday, November 21 – Shabbat Dinner, 6:30 p.m.
Wednesday, December 3 – Meeting, 6:00 p.m.
Sunday, December 7 – Carpool Café, 10:30 a.m.

Upcoming Events

mailto:mensclub@ohefsholom.org
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November 2, 2014
Intro to Judaism..................................... 10:00 a.m.

"Jewish History" 
Please join Rabbi Arthur Steinberg for a series of classes called Introduction to Judaism designed for those interested in becoming Jewish, 
those curious about Judaism without plans for conversion, interfaith couples, and all Jews, OST members or not, eager to learn more about 
basic Judaism.

This year the Introduction to Judaism series takes on a new perspective. Rabbi Arthur Steinberg will be teaching the entire eleven-session 
series. Classes will be held approximately every third Sunday from 10:00 to 11:00 am. The fundamentals of Jewish thought and practice 
will be our subject.

These classes are FREE and open to the community; however, a book fee of $20.00 will be charged to those students interested in purchasing a text. 

For the entire 2014/15 schedule and topics visit: www.ohefsholom.org/study/adult-learning/intro

Carpool Café.............................. Brunch -10:30 a.m.
.....................................................Speaker - 11:00 a.m.

"Islamic Fundamentalism & the New Middle East"  
with Professor Joseph R. Hodes

Since the birth of Israel in 1948, the Arab-Israeli conflict has dominated the Middle East.  Over the past several years, however, there has 
been a geo-political shift in the Middle East which has created a new reality on the ground. There is no longer an Arab-Israeli conflict, but 
rather a conflict between secular regimes and fundamentalist movements. In the recent round of fighting between Israel and Hamas, 
both Saudi Arabia and Egypt publicly backed Israel against fellow Arab Muslims. This has never been seen before. What does it mean 
for Israel? Who are the fundamentalists? What do they want? Where did they come from and what can be done? This talk will provide a 
history of these movements and discuss what options Israel and the US have for dealing with them.

November 23, 2014
Intro to Judaism..................................... 10:00 a.m.

"Life Cycles-Part I" 

Upcoming Adult Learning Schedule

For more information on any Adult Learning Activities please call the Temple at 757-625-4295 
or email information@ohefsholom.org. 
RSVPs may be sent to reservations@ohefsholom.org unless otherwise stated.

Every Wednesday at 6:00 p.m. and Saturday 
at 9:00 a.m. the Adult Education Committee 
sponsors a Torah Study class. All are welcome!
Mussar classes are ongoing. You can receive 
information on meeting times by contacting the 
Temple at 625-4295.

November 20, 2014 • 7:30 p.m.
Join the Community Relations Council of the United Jewish Federation of Tidewater for the premier of the new film from Jerusalem 
U, Beneath the Helmet:  From High School to the Home Front.  This full length documentary follows the dramatic transformation of five 
Israeli paratroopers from high school graduates to defenders of the State of Israel.  Looking beyond uniforms, Beneath the Helmet explores 
the recruits' personal lives, dreams, fears, and dilemmas, revealing the human side of Israel's military and the inspiring young people who 
make up the IDF.  Special guest, Executive Producer Rabbi Raphael Shore will introduce the film that night, sharing insight into the 
making of the film and Jerusalem U, a non-profit he founded in 2009 to address the prevalent and growing need to educate and inspire 
the new generation about Judaism and Israel so that they gain a stronger Jewish identity and an appreciation of their heritage.
 
Visit jewishva.org/node/83207?date_id=0 to watch the trailer and RSVP for this FREE and open to the community event by 
November 19th.  RSVP required, IDs will be checked at the door.  For more information contact RMancoll@ujft.org or 965-6120.

Community Events

http://www.beneathhelmet.com/
mailto:RMancoll@ujft.org
http://www.ohefsholom.org/study/adult-learning/intro
mailto:information@ohefsholom.org
mailto:reservations@ohefsholom.org


November 2014 9

Religious School

Congratulations to  
Kinsey Brotman on Her 
Upcoming Bat Mitzvah  
on November 1, 2014

Kinsey is the daughter of Ira & Amy 
Brotman,  sister of Benjamin,   
granddaughter of Mr. & Mrs. Robert Brotman 
and Mrs. Mary Winner.

Congratulations to Evan Allen  
on His Upcoming Bar Mitzvah  

on November 8, 2014
Evan is the son of  

Lyuba Shur-Allen and Marc Allen,  
stepson of Ihor Chernyavskyy,  

brother of Aiden & Sophia, grandson of  
Svetlana & Boris Shur, and  

Bette & Jack Allen.

Congratulations to Anna, Rachel,  
& Sarah Lisner on Their Upcoming  

B'not Mitzvah on November 15, 2014
Anna, Rachel & Sarah are the daughters 

of Charles & Diana Lisner, sisters of 
Samuel, and granddaughters of  

Sheal & Brenda Lisner, Joyce McCartan 
and  Richard Geis*

Mazel Tov!

*of blessed memory

The OST Children's Library is open  
and ready for visitors!  
Located in Room 308 on the third floor of the Religious 
School, we are available every Sunday from 8:30 a.m. 
to 12:30 p.m.  We encourage everyone to come 
and find a quiet place to study (for Hebrew 
or secular work), look at ideas for Bar or Bat 
Mitzvah projects, check out the Reference 
Section, and visit – my personal favorite – 
our “Books that Make You Think” section. We 
even have books for parents!

The permanent B’nai Mitzvah display is on 
the third floor.  For those of you who have 
yet to find a project, check out the ideas 
and places we have posted. 

We welcome book donations that 
meet the following criteria: 

•	 Written by a Jewish author
•	 About a Jewish subject
•	 Contributes to overall Jewish education for our children

Feel free to stop by and see us any time.  Tell us what books you 
would like to see, and we will endeavor to procure them.  The library is 
available for reading groups (check out the new Babies, Books & Bagels 
section) or kids meetings.  Contact Gaile Lipp (keara_r@yahoo.com) or 
Charlene Gold. 

Educator’s note:  A big thank you to Gaile Lipp and  Charlene Gold for all 
the hard work they have put into making our Children’s Library a beautiful, 
inviting and most of all, useable place. We are deeply grateful to them. 
Come and visit this most delightful and colorful room … you will want to 
stay and read a while.

mailto:keara_r@yahoo.com
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Caring Committee:  Reaching Out/In to Those in Need

September and October found the Caring Committee in high gear.  Both the 
September OST Soup Kitchen and the meal prepared and served at the Judeo 
Christian Outreach Center (JCOC) in Virginia Beach hosted record numbers 
of people – 107 and 135 respectively.  Thank you to the excellent Temple 
volunteers who gave of their energy, skills, and time to do deeds of 
loving kindness!

It was clear during our last Soup Kitchen that our homeless brothers and sisters 
are looking ahead to cold weather and trying to prepare.  They are in need of 
warm winter items such as adult women and men’s shoes, boots, jackets, warm 
clothing, sleeping bags and blankets so that their extended time outside is 
bearable. Many are coping with chronic illnesses like diabetes and are trying 
to stave off getting sicker. If you have any of these items to spare, the Caring 
Committee will gratefully accept and distribute them to Soup Kitchen customers.  
They can be donated in the Soup Kitchen bins just inside of the OST doors.

The Caring Committee has offered to help Jewish Family Services provide 20 
Jewish families in chronic financial need with baskets of food for Thanksgiving.  
For the second year, OST will also collect food and create holiday baskets for 
the 30 families with children at Chesterfield Academy Elementary School who 
receive bi-weekly food backpacks from us.  

Please help these 50 families have a bountiful holiday by donating any of the items listed on 
the right to our "Giving with Gratitude" food drive. They can be placed in the bin labeled 
“Holiday Meal Donations” located in the entrance hall. 

Thank you for helping the Caring Committee reach out to those within our 
congregational family and within our larger community.

Dorianne Villani, Co-Chair
dvillani@cox.net or 617-8624

10

Thank You 
to the November 
“Warm Hearts” 
Soup Kitchen 

Volunteers

Alyssa Muhlendorf, Co-Chair
alyssajorgenson@gmail.com or 470-9218

Giving with Gratitude

Donations Needed
Frozen turkey (4-6 people)

Large aluminum turkey baking pans
Canned sweet potatoes

Canned vegetables
Canned fruit

Rice
Stuffing mix

Instant mashed potatoes
Cranberry sauce

Canned or packaged gravy
Cornbread mix

Brownie mix

The Caring Committee is now collecting  
Box Tops for Education® ! 
 This program is one of the nation’s largest school earnings loyalty programs.  With over 250 participating products, 
it’s an easy way for schools to earn cash for the things they need and so easy for us to provide. We will be donating 
our Box Tops to Hebrew Academy of Tidewater and Strelitz Early Childhood Center.

•	 Each Box Tops coupon is worth 10¢ and they add up fast! 

•	 Schools can use their Box Tops cash to buy whatever they need most, from books to field trips to playgrounds.

•	 Look for the Box Tops on most food boxes, Ziploc boxes, even bagged produce. Please refer to  
www.boxtops4education.com/participating-products for the list of participating products.

There will be a basket on the info table in the hall to collect your Box Tops. Let’s try to gift HAT and 
Strelitz Preschool with $100 in Box Tops in time for Chanukah!

mailto:dvillani@cox.net
mailto:alyssajorgenson@gmail.com
http://www.boxtops4education.com/participating-products
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How to Become a “Pillar of the Temple”

By now you may have heard of Ohef Sholom’s new “Pillars of the Temple” program, but are 
wondering what it is and how it applies to you.  Simply stated, it is a voluntary level of 
annual giving above the single or family membership that is inclusive of your temple 
dues, building and security fees.  Depending on which of the 6 Pillar levels 

you choose, your Pillar Commitment also includes membership to Men’s Club and 
Sisterhood; admission for 2 to Shabbat Dinners, Chanukah Dinner, Passover Seder, 
Break the Fast, and Kaufmann Award Brunch; plus a Recognition Dinner and Shabbat 
Service for all “Pillars of the Temple” planned for spring 2015.     
With the goal of making Ohef Sholom Temple more financially stable and less dependent 
on fundraisers to balance the budget, the Dues Committee created the “Pillars of the 
Temple” program, which was then approved by the Executive Committee and the Board 
of Directors of Ohef Sholom Temple.  We are very excited that as of the date I am writing 
this article, we have raised $20,000 in increased annual dues from our Pillars.  This is half 
of the $40,000 required of our annual fundraiser by our budget.  It is our hope to be able 
to make the goal of $40,000 by the end of the fiscal year.  
We realize that not everyone is able to increase their dues to a Pillar level, and welcome 
any increase in your membership commitment, and of course value your volunteer 
commitment as well.  Another exciting change in our dues structure, now called Covenant of Membership, is the creation of the 
under 30 Complimentary OST membership.  All Jewish adults under the age of 30 are eligible for a free membership at Ohef 
Sholom Temple.  If the under 30 individual choses to pay $500 or more in membership commitment, they will become a “Pillar 
of the Temple” at the Young Lions Level.  
In the coming months, the Dues Committee will be reaching out to the congregation to ask if you would like to be recognized 
as a “Pillar of the Temple.”  In addition, we want to be sure that congregants who are already contributing at a Pillar level are 
aware of the benefits you will receive, and give you the appropriate recognition.   We want to thank you for your generosity, which 
allows Ohef Sholom Temple to continue to be the most vibrant congregation in Tidewater, boasting amazing Clergy and Staff, an 
unparalleled Music Program and Religious School, and offering boundless activities, programs and Tikkun Olam projects.  Finally, 
probably the most important benefit our Pillars provide for OST is that they enable us to continue to fulfill our mission by being a 
“House of Prayer for all Peoples,” regardless of financial ability.  
We are aware that some may choose to become a Pillar yet want to remain anonymous and we will of course honor that request.  
Please call the office at 757-625-2495 if you would like to become a “Pillar of the Temple.” If you have any questions or would 
like to speak personally about your commitment to OST, please feel free to contact me at 757-650-3396.

Barbara Dudley
Chair, Dues Committee
dudleb@gmail.com

There’s a new lady in the library!

I am happy to be a new part of the Ohef Sholom Temple Library and 
Archives.  I am from the Hampton Roads area and received a Bachelor’s 
in History from ODU.  After teaching abroad for a few years, I earned a 
Master’s in Information Management and Preservation from 
the University of Glasgow, Scotland.

The library hours on Sundays are 10:00 a.m. - 12:30 
p.m.  Please come in to find a new book, to say 
hello, or to just sit and relax in the beautiful Library.  
Also, be sure to stop by the Children’s Library on 
the 3rd floor which is open 10:00 a.m. -12:30 
p.m. during Religious School.

Heather Hammond
Ohef Sholom Temple Librarian /Archivist 
archives@ohefsholom.org

Library News
at the Free Legal Clinic, or like when I work 
with a Jewish camp group to compose a song 
for an ill child, it’s easier to do good than you’d 
think. The organizations and activities might not 
be Jewish, but the lessons we have learned from 
Jewish tradition, and the motivation to follow 
these life lessons, make volunteering a way to 
express Jewish values. (Working within a Jewish 
organization or with other Jewish people is an 
added bonus.) Take your passion, your unique 
talents and interests, and find a way to use those 
to do good for others, with a Jewish heart.  
It's a Mitzvah! 

L'shalom,

Cantor Wally

Cantor Wally continued

mailto:dudleb@gmail.com
mailto:archives@ohefsholom.org
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Military Support & Outreach Committee
Join us November 9, at 10:30 a.m. in Kaufmann Hall for a special Carpool Café honoring veterans. Over the past few years our unique forum 
provides veterans an opportunity (voluntary of course) to share a personal story about their military service. If you’re a veteran of any branch of 
service, currently serving on active duty or retired from active or reserve service please join us for a special day to honor our veterans. You’ll be glad 
you came.
Please read this heartwarming email from one of our deployed service members sent on October 2:

Greetings Mr. Friedman,
How are things going with you? Please tell your wife and daughter that I said hello. Currently I’m in Guam on a port call. My ship is on deployment. 
I’m trying to get into law school through the Navy’s enlisted to JAG program. I truly miss Ohef Sholom. You all treated me very well there. I miss my 
community and family. I shall be sending a check to the temple this month so be on a look out for that. If you wouldn’t mind tell the congregation I send 
and extend blessings to them all as they have shown me. Thank you for the New Year’s Greetings. I was not able to see the message itself but had seen that 
you sent one. Thank you for always checking up on me.  I guess that is what being a Chief is all about.

The MSOC is currently seeking names of deployed service members who would like to represent their command in receiving 2014 Chanukah Care 
packages. Each care package has enough items to be shared with 3 – 4 service members. Please contact Linda Peck at linda@ohefsholom.org or myself 
directly with your name, rank and your complete FPO/ AE mailing address. It’s not unusual for us to send 2 to 4 packages to a deployed command 
sponsor. The only requirement is that you’ll be deployed over the holidays.
We are eternally grateful to all the men and women currently serving on active duty and to those who have previously served our Country. If you know of 
a Jewish service member or their family in need of assistance, please contact the Temple by calling 625-4295 or emailing military@ohefsholom.org.

Don Friedman, Chairman
military@ohefsholom.org

We still live on earth through the acts of goodness we perform and in the hearts and minds of those who love us.  
Our Ohef Sholom Foundation provides each of us the opportunity to do just that.

By endowing your dues, or a portion of your dues, you forever remain a contributing member of our 
Congregation.  Your gift or pledge to the Ohef Sholom Foundation to perpetuate your dues will strengthen our 

Congregation by supporting programming and helping to preserve and enhance our beautiful facility.

Please call the Temple office at 
757-625-4295 and let us know 
of you're interest. We will send 
you a simple pledge form to 
sign that will provide direction 
to your estate. Of course 
current gifts or beneficiary 
designation under  life 
insurance policies or a portion 
of the funds from your IRA 
(after you and your spouse) are 
also welcome.

Robert C. Goodman, Jr.
President 
Ohef Sholom Foundation

mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
mailto:military@ohefsholom.org
mailto:military@ohefsholom.org
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Tuesday, November 11 & 25, 2014, 9:00 a.m.
Mother's Circle Course
The Simon Family JCC
5000 Corporate Woods Drive, Virginia Beach 

Are you a mother of another religious 
background who wants to learn more about 
raising Jewish children? 

JOIN US!

The Mothers Circle Course: FREE 16-session course that explores 
Jewish practices and ethics. Each meeting has a set curriculum and 
will explore a different component of Judaism.

FREE babysitting provided by the JCC for program participants 
regardless of JCC membership

Tuesday mornings at 9 am.  For details and the full schedule please visit 
us on the web at www.ohefsholom.org or Facebook.

Please RSVP to Linda Peck, Director of Congregational Life,  
linda@ohefsholom.org or 757-625-4295 
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Upcoming Social Events

Sunday, November 9, 2014, 10:30 a.m. 
Men's Club Carpool Café
Brunch 10:30 a.m.
Speakers 11:00 a.m.

Our veterans will share  
individual recollections of  
their service. We invite any and 
all veterans to come and share 
their experiences.

Co-Sponsored by the Military Support & Outreach Committee

Friday, November 14, 2014, 7:45 p.m.
Prime Time Shabbat Dinner
Join OST’s Prime Time for dinner following 
Friday Shabbat Services. 

Supper-Southern Morsels 
319 West 21st Street, Norfolk.

suppereats.com

Please RSVP by Wednesday, November 12

Cost: price of meal 

Please RSVP to Linda Peck, Director of 
Congregational Life, linda@ohefsholom.org or 
757-625-4295 

Prime Time provides a social venue for Temple members and is open to 
all congregants.

Friday, November 21, 2014, 6:30 p.m.
Family Shabbat Dinner
The menu will include:
Honey Soy Salmon
Roasted Vegetables
Rice Pilaf�
Caeser Salad
Chicken Nuggets & Macaroni & Cheese (kids)

$10 Adults and Children 12 and older.
Children Under 12 – Free!

RSVP to reservations@ohefsholom.org or call 757•625•4295

If you would like to be seated with a friend or family member, 
please let us know.

Friday, November 7, 2014, 5:00 p.m.
Kids & Kiddush
Bring your family for food 
& crafts along with a brief 
service & songs led by Rabbi 
Roz & Cantor Wally.

Crafts • Activities • Dinner

Appropriate for 3rd grade and younger.

RSVP to kitty@ohefsholom.org or call 757•625•4295

Thursday, November 6, 2014, 12:00 p.m.
Mavens & Mensches to  
visit “The Lee and Bernard 
Jaffe* Family Jewish Book 
Festival 2014”

Join Ohef Sholom Temple’s 
Mavens & Mensches for a visit 
to “The Lee and Bernard Jaffe* 
Family Jewish Book Festival 

2014” at the Simon Family JCC in Virginia Beach to hear Cantor 
Mitch Kowitz, author of Kosher Cuisine for a New Generation.

Cantor Mitch brings kosher cooking to a new generation and 
away from the stove. Kosher Cuisine For a New Generation is 
the perfect kitchen companion for anyone looking to put the 
chutzpa in cooking. Whether you’re looking for soups, salads, or 
Bubbie’s favorite recipes, you’re sure to find it and more in this 
one-of-a-kind creation from the infamous Singing Chef!

Cost- $10 for lunch

In partnership with the Beth Sholom Village and Jewish Family Service

RSVP by November 1 to Linda Peck at linda@ohefsholom.org or 757-625-4295 
*of blessed memory

For more details on OST events please visit:www.ohefsholom.org or find us on Facebook

http://www.ohefsholom.org
mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
mailto:reservations@ohefsholom.org
mailto:kitty@ohefsholom.org
http://www.ohefsholom.org
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November Birthdays
November 1
Alan G. Bartel
Pete Brunk
Alfred Lucero

November 2
Heather Beloff
Hope W. Price
Ada S. Salsbury

November 3
Richard H. Kline
Gregg D. Nichols

November 4
Paula Berenson
Celia Burnett
Bill Pucher

November 5
Donald H. Doctor
Susan F. Kaufman
Alex H. Pincus
Harry Pincus, Jr.
Cinda L. Zacks

November 6
Marion Friedman
Genna Kletz
Jonathan A. Kranz
Chris Sisler

November 7
Diane Einhorn
Allen Karp
Zelma G. Rivin

November 8
David Cohen
Mark K. Friedman

November 9
David Fierman
Judith G. Lefkowitz

November 10
Brian R. Hirschler
Richard Siff

November 11
Miles Leon

 

November 12
Ross Firoved
Troy L. Rapoport
Susan H. Stein
Ira M. Steingold

November 13
Melissa Best
Marilyn Kaye Bunn
Julian Gutterman
Robert G. Hofheimer, Jr.
November 14
Carol Brum
Debra Mervis Keeling
Lisa Spiegel
Verena Weinstein

November 15
Lauren Bensink
Dana Michele Leader
November 16
Jerry Foer
Lance Goldner
Meredith B. Rose
Albert Rosenfeld

November 17
Glen Arluk
Bryan Konikoff
Jessica Major
Leo S. Simon

November 18
Sidney P. Finkelstein
Rebecca Halpern

November 19
Jonna L. Glaser
Betty Hecht
Kimberly Kranz
Jeffery Shipman
Gloria Simon

November 20
Tarra Cohen
Kevin Glaser
Gary Moss
Elizabeth Staub
Todd Waldman

November 21
Harold Anten
Laurence Levin

November 22
Eileen Colton
Nancy S. Embree
Kelly D. Kinnear
Sheal D. Lisner
Shari D. Schieble

November 23
Donald Z. Goldberg
Richard I. Miller
Elyse Stedman

November 24
Ross Kantor
Marian Leavitt
Adam Longwater
Denise A. Millison
Philip Rovner

November 25
Claudia S. Dreyfus
Martin Goode
Anna Kosovsky
Sheila Krakower
Roger W. Lidman

November 26
Ernestine K. Goldstein
Robin Kyle
Robert S. Seeherman

November 27
Jacquelene Bourassa
Matthew Branham
Marjorie Cohen
Alan D. Stein
November 28
William Bernstein
Mary Cantin
Celeste Stredler

November 29
Jack Lee Fox
Colby Smith
Sue Ellen Teach

November 30
Barbara Ann Blum
Anne Y. Kramer

October 26 to November 1
Alfred Alperin  
Lemuel Altschul*
Diane Ashinoff*
Leo Ausch  
Philip C. Ball  
Baruch Brown  
Lillian Brown  
Kate S. Clark  
Naomi V. Ehrenworth*
Bessie Finkelstein  
Morton N. Freedman*
Maurice Garson*
Helen G. Gifford*
Irving Glaser*
Meyer Glazer  
Marilyn Levin Goldberg*
Thelma Kayer Goldman  
Hattie Goldstone*
Max Guggenheimer*
Roberta B. Hamovit*
Reva Lehman Hoffman  
Wilma Isay  
Bella Grant Jacobs*
Daniel Jameson  
Polly Jameson  
George M. Kaufman  
Hyman Kerner  
Neil T. Kinnear III  
Rachel Kurtz  
Edith L. Laderberg  
Lenore Laibstain*
Michel Larar  
David Laskewitz  
Harry Legum*
Louise R. Leterman*
Fannie Blum Liebman*
Samuel Marcus*
Augusta Marx*
Leona Matlin  
Sylvia Miller  
Maurice W. Nordlinger*
Alice Norris*
Faith Nusbaum  
Willis Partridge  
Samuel Poppel  
Dr. James Guy Price*
Lynda A. Reynolds  
Kathy Rosenbach*
Belle Koenigsberg Rosenbaum  
Kate Rosenberg  
Mary Schloss  
Jessie Schnitzer  
Faye Schulwolf  
Ben Paul Snyder*
Joseph H. Snyder*
Harold Spilka  
Sara U. Talley  
Sigmund Ullman*
Olga Wadley  
Alex Weinstein  
Murry Wolfson  
Sara Woodson  

November 2 - 8
Abe Abram  
William J. Berman*
Lillian Bohorad  
Flora Bress  
Howard B. Brown  
Nathan Cantin*
Elijah Chertoff  
Hattie Ein  
Alexander Emdin*
Nathan Feuerstein  
Jack Flax  
Alice R. Frank  
Sig S. Front  
Pete Gady  
Saul Glickman  
Saida S. Heller*
Gary Joel Hirsch*
Jeff Hofheimer  
Elsa Jaffe  
Clara Kastner  
Ferdinand Kastner  
Edward J. Kesser  
Robert Kirby, Jr. 
Gertrude Leopold Kleinfeld*
Alice Katz Korn*
Shirley Landy  
Simon Landy  
Benjamin Legum  
Sadie Himmelstein Lesser  
Isaac Lubschutz*
Janet Mann  
Maurice Mednick*
Max Meyer  
Erwin L. Michaels*
Cecilia Mickelburg  
Irving Milrod  
Muriel Gottheimer Mizroch  
Charles Moody  
Anne Pisone  
Jeannette C. Ricewasser  
Minnie Rosenberg*
Abe Salomonsky*
Tillie Sloane  
Sol H. Snyder*
Helene Spilka  
Aubrey H. Straus  
Oscar Tate*
Eloise Lowenberg Van Os*
Harry Wexler  
Gertrude Zedd  

November 9 - 15
Bernice Abramson  
Hilda Ausch  
Mollie Bartel  
Naomi Bass  
Mildred A. Baum*
Jane Beskin  
Stanley Brenner  
Celia Brown*
Betty Brum  
Eugene Caligari, Jr.*
Ruth S. Cooper*
Lillian Emdin*

Nathan Samuel Finkelman  
Beatrice O. Fried*
Esther Kahn Friedman*
Florence Jaffe Ganderson  
Phillip Goldstein  
Victor Goodman*
Irwin I. Gurfein  
Paul Jacobs  
Leonard Karp  
Doris B. Kaufman  
Minnie Krauss*
Aaron Pincus Kruger*
Dorothea Malek Langston  
Bessie Legum  
Mae B. Liebman*
Dolly Loeb*
Louis Mansbach*
Jerome D. Melville*
Hallie Miller*
Arnold Orleans*
Ann Schloss Pettey*
Arthur Pogson*
Warren W. Porter  
Bevalan Rafal  
Godwin Rapoport*
Sandra Snyder Rosenberg  
David Rosenfeld  
Emanuel Roth  
Edward Rothbart  
Harry N. Rubin*
Maurice Sachs  
Evelyn Salasky  
Gerald Sandelstein  
Ida Saul  
Harry Seiderman*
Ben Simon*
Sidney A. Snyder*
Yetta Snyder*
Henry Van Os*
Murray Waitzer*
Gail Rubin White*
Sarah Whitlock*
Catherine Wynne*

November 16 - 22
Irving Aftel  
Jack Berkowitz*
Herbert L. Black*
Dr. Herbert H. Bonnie*
Flora Cahan  
Sidney Dobbs*
Lillian Einhorn  
William Elkin*
Anna Engelberg  
Stanley Fass  
Joseph Forte  
Fannie G. Friedman*
Mollie Gandler  
Sydney Gates  
Mark Gilbert  
Goldie Ginsberg  
Dr. Harvey Glick  
Jeannette Golden  
Henry I. Jaffe*
Kate R. Kohn  
Russell L. Kramer*
Rhoda Kroll  

Lucille H. Laderberg*
Regina R. Mansbach*
Donald McNutt  
Helen Egermann Michalove  
Charlotte Moos  
Evelyn M. Nordlinger*
Pete Novish  
Bella Rivin  
Helman Rosenthal  
Deborah Bass Sadoff  
Shirley Salasky  
Ella Salomonsky*
Nancy Schnader  
Helen Schulwolf  
Robert "Bobby"Sherman  
Neil Michael Sherry  
Elvira Simon  
Daniel A. Tavss  
Rosa S. Van Os*
Jennie Bloxberg Weinberger  
Frank Weisel, Sr.*
Jules Zelinger  

November 23 - 29
Stephen David Baer  
Adrienne M. Ball  
Rose Lasting Berman*
Alan Brody*
Robert H. Brown  
Stewart Cogan  
Eugene Cohen  
Isaac V. Cohen*
Reba B. Cohen  
Leslie Colen  
E. Lee Copeland*
Margaret W. Feldman*
Harry E. Fivel*
Henry Galumbeck  
Martin Glaser  
Bernard Goldman  
Douglas Haber  
J. B. Hecht*
Irma S. Hirschler*
Harold Isay  
Solomon Jaffe  
Harry H. Kanter*
Bessie King*
Sol Klinghoffer  
Polina Kosoi  
Molly Rosen Kress  
Esther S. Legum*
Simon Lesser*
Shirley S. Levine  
Sarah W. Levy*
Miriam Goodman Lowenberg  
Alicia Caro Luna  
Irving Margulies  
Edward Marx*
Myrtle Mcintyre  
Frances Mendelson  
Arther Morris*
Helen Nesson  
Louie Pachter  
Alvin Pattashnick  
Paul Rafferty  
Blanche Reisner  

Bernard Ries*
Walter D. Rosenberg*
Lillian Harris Schewel  
Patricia Smolen  
Robert Isadore Sobel*
Frederick James Sterns  
Eva Kan Sweet*
Herman Wagenheim*
Marcia Weinberg  
Sol Whitehill*

November 30 - December 6
Betty Alper  
Louis Bartley*
Naomi Brenner  
David Gerald Bress  
Irene C. Chapel  
Elizabeth S. Coan*
Lee David Cohen  
Michael Cooper  
Morris Cross  
David Robert Davidson*
Samuel Doctor*
Rachel M. Donn*
Phoebe Moss Eberson*
Joe Freed  
Betty Friedman  
Sylvia Gady  
Douglas Hinkle  
Bill Joyner  
H. Lee Kanter*
Marilyn Kastner  
Bernard Kirschner*
Benjamin Klein  
Arthur Kraus  
Cecile W. Ledsky*
Benjamin J. Lit*
Marcella Marks Liverman*
Minnie Levi Loeb*
Harry H. Mansbach*
Mary Mazur  
Harry A. Mervis*
Everett Metzger  
Jacob Mewhinney  
Murray Pell  
Dorothy Phillips*
Albert Pitler  
Theodore Plattner*
Claire Plon  
Robert Romulus  
Leona Rosenthal  
Arnold Rubin  
Katie Skomorucha  
Chris Smith  
Sarah B. Snyder  
Maury Spencer  
Jeanette Spigel  
Lillian Staub  
Dr. Steven G. Steinberg  
Jacob Umstadter*
Maurice Unger*
Harold "Hap" Unger*
Louis Wachtel  
Stanley S. Watts*
Frank Weisel, Jr.*
Pauline Wexler 

November Yahrzeits

*denotes memorial plaque
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Worship Committee

SUN. MON. TUES. WED. THUR. FRI. SAT.
1
9:00 a.m. 
B'nai Mitzvah Class; 
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Bat Mitzvah of Kinsey 
Brotman

2
Daylight Savings Time
8:45 a.m.
Hebrew School
10:00 a.m.
Religious School; 
Confirmation; Intro to 
Judaism
10:30 a.m.
Carpool Café: Islamic 
Fundamentalism

3 4 
4:00 p.m.
House Committee 
Mtg.
6:00 p.m.
Dues Committee 
Mtg.

5   
12:00 p.m.
Executive 
Committee Mtg.
6:00 p.m.
Men's Club Mtg.; 
Torah Study

6 
12:00 p.m.
Mavens & Mensches 
visit the Jewish Book 
Fair

7
5:00 p.m.
Kids & Kiddush
6:30 p.m. 
Shabbat Services

8
Sisterhood Kallah
9:00 a.m. 
B'nai Mitzvah Class; 
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Bar Mitzvah of Evan 
Allen

9
Sisterhood Kallah
8:45 a.m.
Hebrew School
10:00 a.m.
Religious School; 
Confirmation; Babies, 
Books, & Bagels
10:30 a.m.
Carpool Café: 
Honoring Veterans

10 11 
Veterans Day  
9:00 a.m. 
Mother's Circle 
(offsite)

12
6:00 p.m.
Torah Study

13 14
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services
7:45 p.m.
Prime Time Shabbat 
Dinner (offsite)

15
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
B'not Mitzvah of 
Anna, Rachel & Sarah 
Lisner

16 
8:45 a.m.
Hebrew School
10:00 a.m.
Religious School; 
Confirmation
11:00 a.m.
MSOC Mtg.

17 18 19
6:00 p.m.
Torah Study

20
8:00 a.m.
OST Walking Group
7:00 p.m.
Board Mtg.

21
5:45 p.m.
Family Friendly 
Friday Services
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Dinner
7:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services

22
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Shabbat Services
1:00 p.m.
B'nai Mitzvah Class

23
8:45 a.m.
Hebrew School
9:00 a.m.
Sisterhood Mtg.
 10:00 a.m.
Religious School; 
Confirmation; Intro to 
Judaism

24
9:30 a.m. 
"Warm Hearts" 
Soup Kitchen

25 
9:00 a.m. 
Mother's Circle 
(offsite)

26
6:00 p.m.
Torah Study

27
Thanksgiving
10:00 a.m.
Thanksgiving Day 
Service at Freemason 
Church

28
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services

29
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Shabbat Services

30

November 2014

The Lee and Bernard Jaffe* Family Jewish Book Festival
                                                                                           November 2 – November 16, 2014

JCC partners with Barnes & Noble, our official bookseller, offering for sale 
hundreds of titles written by Jewish authors and/or pertaining to Jewish topics 
of interest. Highlights of the festival include book authors and special events.

See the event details at the following link:

www.simonfamilyjcc.org/culture-enrichment/festivals/the-lee-and-bernard-
jaffe-family-jewish-book-festival/

* of blessed memory

http://www.simonfamilyjcc.org/culture-enrichment/festivals/the-lee-and-bernard-jaffe-family-jewish-book-festival/
http://www.simonfamilyjcc.org/culture-enrichment/festivals/the-lee-and-bernard-jaffe-family-jewish-book-festival/
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